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January 11, 2024 

  

Dear Friend:   

   

We continue to honor the late Mr. Frank Reaves (RM Thornton, Inc.) who was instrumental in starting the 

Church on the Hill. This is a non-denominational prayer outreach ministry.  Former Congressman Bill 

Goodling (PA) provided the Conference Room space at the Rayburn HOB during the start-up of Church on 

the Hill (Nov. ’95). 

The late, Mr. Robert Myers (AUI, Akron, Ohio) provided the start-up funding for the Church on the Hill! 

 

In light of the Jeffrey Epstein/Ghislaine Maxwell saga, please view the Press Release, and the 3 minute 

YouTube video about my Book, “The Children of God: There is Life After the Cult, at:   

www.church-on-the-hill.org.  At the site, you may purchase the Book from Amazon or Barnes & Nobles!    

You will also be able to purchase the book on: www.etsy.com. 

 

According to an April 2019 Washington Informer Newsletter article, approx. 400,000 girls (of all races) 

have gone missing since January 2018. We continue to take aggressive ACTION! Church on the Hill will 

conduct a Saturday, January 27, from 2:00p.m. to 6:00p.m, “Human Trafficking Awareness & Domestic 

Violence Program.,” 4860 Cox Road, Conf. Rm., 2nd Fl., Glen Allen, VA. This will be an “In-Person” and 

“Virtual” event.  Let us know what Sponsor level you choose to select:  You may want to become a 

Platinum Sponsor ($500 or more), Gold Sponsor ($250) Silver Sponsor ($150).  We are a 501 © (3) tax-

exempt Corporation.   

 

Therefore, your contributions are tax-deductible!  What an excellent opportunity to “sow a seed” in our 

ministry!  For our “Miraculous Generosity” planned GIVING Campaign, check out our 

Website at:  www.church-on-the-hill.org Click on “On-Line Giving!” 
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Our next “Inner Circle” meeting will be conducted on Thursday, February 15 from 6:30p.m. to 7:30p.m. 

We will meet at 4860 Cox Road, Conf. Room,2nd Fl., Glen Allen, V 23060. This is an “In-Person” and  

“Virtual” meeting!  This meeting is for aggressive Business owners who are serious about growing 

their businesses (and learning more about Grant opportunities for their enterprises)! 

 

The Church on the Hill is a non-denominational growing para-church corporation that began as the 

“Christian Fellowship” at the Rayburn House Office Bldg., Washington, D.C.   Former Congresswoman 

Donna Edwards (D-MD) was our Congressional Sponsor (until December 2016)!   The Former 

Congresswoman was inducted into the “Women Hall of Fame” in March, 2017. She joined seven other 

women who will be enshrined at the Maryland Women Heritage Center in Baltimore for their contribution to 

the state’s economic, cultural and political landscape!  Our current Congressional Sponsor is Anthony Brown 

(D-MD).  Currently, Congressman Glenn Ivey (D-MD) is our new Congressional Sponsor on Capitol Hill! 

   

We conducted our first Church on the Hill Sunday worship service in November ’95.  Since that time, we are 

proud of other ministries that we have developed the following:  

    

Small Business Development Seminars – NNCMW  

 

1) NNCMW Member Rally (Capitol Area   

2) Chapter, MD & VA)   

3) Intercessory Prayer    

4) Body & Mind Seminars: A Healthier You   

  

The last visit at the U.S. Senate for the Annual Thanksgiving worship service with The Rev. Dr. Barry Black, 

62nd U.S. Chaplain was on Friday, November 22, 2019.   Due to COVID-19 Restrictions, Rev. Black has 

been teaching Bible Study on-line. Our next visit to Capitol Hill will be in July 2023.  We have been invited 

for a “White House Tour. ”We Thank You in advance for supporting us in our Church on the Hill Advocacy 

events! Remember to check out our Church on the Hill monthly calendar for our upcoming Church on the 

Hill - NNCMW events.   

  

 In His Service,   

 

   

Rev. Fayrene T. Koroma, M.Div.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Fayrene T. Koroma, Senior Pastor   

Ms. Gwen Jenifer (Board Member) 

Ms. Denise Lewis (NNCMW Membership Committee) 

Mr. Rob Brodsky (NNCMW Business Mentor) 

Ms. Josephine Carter, Jackson Hewitt Tax Services                         

 


